
Dear Parents, 

Welcome back to the new school year and I hope you all enjoyed the lovely, long summer break, especially 
with all the sunshine! The children have made a wonderful start to their new classes and all look so smart 
in their new uniform – long may it continue! 

On behalf of all of the staff I wanted to express again a huge thank you for the generous gifts everyone    
received at the end of the summer term. They are not expected but greatly appreciated.  

This year we have new families joining us and we look forward to getting to know you over the coming 
weeks. We also have a new member of staff and I am sure you will join me in extending a warm welcome 
to Miss Lauren Mansell, who is our Faraday class teacher in Year 2.   

You will have a chance to meet all the staff within your child’s class at our ‘Meet the Team’ drop in        
session on Wednesday 12th September. This is the opportunity for parents of children in Years 1 to 6 to 
pop into the classroom to have an informal chat with the class teacher and teaching assistant, giving       
everyone a chance to put names to faces.  This is just a short half an hour pop in session between the times 
of 3:10 to 3:40pm for Infant classes, and 3:20 to 3:50pm for the Junior classes to say a brief ‘hello’. There 
will be a Parent Consultation meeting later in the term where you can talk to the teacher in detail about 
your child once they have got to know them really well. 

Attached to the newsletter is our ‘Dates List’ for the year so please look through them carefully so that you 
don’t miss anything important. There will be some other events added as the year progresses, especially in 
the Spring and Summer terms, and we let you know as this happens. 

Over the summer holidays Epsom and Ewell Council have been busy updating the car park in preparation 
for the parking restrictions which come into force today (Friday 7th September).  They have painted double 
yellow lines, installed speed restriction signs, along with signs to ask people to park in marked bays only, 
as well as a general signage board on the roundabout to advise users of the restrictions in force. Finally, a 
blue badge bay sign has been painted at the front of the school on the bay nearest the school entrance. The 
final traffic order and confirmation of restrictions was advertised in the Epsom Guardian yesterday which 
means the restrictions are now enforceable.  Penalty charges may be imposed for parking out of a marked 
bay, parking in a disabled space without clearly displaying a valid disabled badge or parking as to cause an 
obstruction e.g. double parking behind cars etc.  Please ensure that you park responsibly so that we can 
keep everyone safe and you will also avoid receiving a penalty charge notice!       

Finally, over the holidays Miss Hollie Gilbody married her fiancé Rhys, and Miss Christine Jones married 
her fiancé Gary. As you can see from the photographs they both looked absolutely stunning.  They have 
returned to school as Mrs Hollie Williams and Mrs Christine Littlewood, and I am sure you will join me in 
wishing them a very happy married life.   

Kind Regards, 

Kate Gee 
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Friends of Southfield Park Primary School 
(Registered Charity No. 1110233) 

 

Follow us on Facebook: Friends of Southfield Park Primary 

Follow us on Twitter: @FoSPPEpsom 

Email us: friends@southfield-park.surrey.sch.uk 

or drop a note in the Friends’ Postbox by the school office. 

 

Welcome back 

 

Welcome back to school everyone.  We say everyone but not quite, there are a few excited little people waiting in 
the wings and we can’t wait to meet you next week.  The Friends are back to business and planning lots of exciting 

things for young and old. 

 

Open Meeting 

 

We are holding our first open meeting at The Cricketers pub on Wednesday, 19th September. People are welcome 
to join us - whether you fancy becoming involved as a Committee member or just as a friend of Friends who can 

help out here and there.  Come along and find out more about us.  We’d love to see you. 

 

Library Volunteers 

 

We have a really lovely library here at Southfield Park that was revamped by the Friends last year and we have  
great team of library volunteers that help to keep it tip top.  If you have any spare time to help with this and are 

happy to get DBS checked with the school, please get in touch with Monika Heritage.  Her number came out in the 
recent Parent Mail, or you can contact Monika via our details above or post your details in our PTA box in the 

school reception. 

 

Quiz and Nibbles Night 

 

We are having our annual AGM followed by our Quiz and Nibbles Night on Friday, 12th October.  A great 
opportunity to have a post Summer catch up and get that grey matter churning.  The Quiz will be hosted by 3 lovely 
dads who have kindly volunteered, Mark Hinton-Jones, James Crouch and Spencer McCarthy. You can bring your 

own nibbles and drinks along. 

 

 

 

Dates for Your Diaries 

Wed, 19th September PTA Open Meeting 8 p.m. @ The Cricketers - anyone welcome to come 
along! 

Fri, 28th September Macmillan Coffee Morning - after morning drop off in school hall. 

Fri, 12th October Parent Social & AGM - Quiz & Nibbles Night - 7.30 p.m. in school. 

Sat, 1st December Christmas Fair - 11.30 a.m. to 2.00 p.m. 

https://www.facebook.com/FriendsOfSouthfieldParkPrimary/
https://twitter.com/FoSPPEpsom
mailto:friends@southfield-park.surrey.sch.uk


The Giving Machine 
Booking that last minute holiday or Summer activities online? Treating your garden to a makeover? Sign up to The 
Giving Machine and then the likes of Thomson, Eurocamp, Expedia, B&Q, John Lewis and many more will give a 
small percentage back to the school at no extra cost to you! It’s a great way to raise some really valuable funds for 

very little effort! 
 

Go to http://www.thegivingmachine.co.uk/ to sign up, but remember to  select “Southfield Park Primary School” as 
your cause, otherwise you’ll be donating to the cause of the week! You can also install a small Shop&Give add-in 

for PCs, Macs, iOS and Android that will remind you when you’re shopping online on a site that supports us! 

Stamptastic 
If you’re thinking about name labels for all the new school uniform you’ll be getting over the Summer, then take a 

look at Stamptastic.  They will give cashback to the school for purchases made using the following link: 

http://bit.ly/SPStamp 

 

Long Grove Car Park 

Following feedback, we will be enforcing new 
parking restrictions within this car park to increase 
the safety of users and pedestrians, including     
children. 

Please park responsibly to avoid receiving a 
penalty charge notice.  

Penalties may be imposed for parking out of a 

marked bay, parking in a disabled space without 
clearly displaying a valid disabled badge or      
parking as to cause an obstruction. 

www.epsom-ewell.gov.uk 

 

Clubs Information 

Club places have been confirmed, and added to 

Tucasi (www.scopay.com) for payment. If the 
clubs list said to contact the supplier direct, eg for 
coding or science club, then they should email you 
themselves with confirmation. 

We still have some spaces available in clubs run 

by the school, although Hi 5 is now full. 

Please contact Mrs Hutton in the office if you are 
still interested in a particular club. 

If you haven’t had a confirmation email, please 
DO NOT assume that you have a place; contact 

us to ask. 

Thank you! 

Reminders for Next Week 

Monday 10th Clubs start 

Tuesday 11th Y6—WWII day 

New Reception ‘drop into classroom’, 1.30-3pm 

Wednesday 12th Reception children in, finish 12pm 

‘Meet the Team’, Y1-2 3.10 to 3.40pm, Y3-6 3.20 to 3.50pm 

Thursday 13th Reception children in, finish 12pm 

Y2—Florence Nightingale workshops 

Friday 14th Reception children start, stay for lunch, finish 1pm 

Phone: 01372 743104                                   Fax: 01372 729436                            Absence Line: 01372 847965 
After school clubs staff: 07824988216                                            E-mail: info@southfield-park.surrey.sch.uk 
Polly Sawyer After school club: 07921 147335 

http://bit.ly/SPStamp







